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A VIEW FROM THE EDGE - OF THE CHAPTER DIRECTOR½S SEAT 

 
Hi All!  Finally settled  in Arizona for another winter, and maybe have my 

internet issues resolved, so working on another very late newsletter issue.  

 

Iôve been walking most every morning with a nother snowbird (from Montana)  

and have been on one hike with a meet -up group.  There was more elevation 

gain than Iôve done lately and I did have  a 

little trouble keeping up, but Iôll continue 

to persevere!  

 

 Also went on a nice 180 meet -up ride with 

my favorite group, the North Phoenix 

Cruisers  but didnôt take a single picture.   

 

When we got here we were surprised to 

discover that one of the renting campers on 

the property had ñheistedò our MediaCom 

cable & WiFi account.  Not really , because 

we had cancelled it when we left, but now 

it was in somebody elseôs name so have been dealing with our new neighbor 

http://www.womenontheedge.info/
https://www.facebook.com/


Anna (who is a very nice college student) to get our phone and internet added 

to her account, as that is apparently the only optio n at this point.  So far so 

good but we may have to do more to give me sufficient WiFi signal to get 

documents downloaded to continue my Chapter Director duties, and to email 

and publish this newsletter.  

 

Speaking of the Chapter Director position , as well as 

Joôs Treasurer position, th ey both  expire the end of 

the year.   

 

Since we were unable to meet in November, I guess 

we will have to continue to fill in until we are able to 

hold officer elections at our May meeting.  ñGod 

wil ling and the Covid  donôt riseò that will be held May 22nd .  Please put that 

date on your calendar IN STONE because we need everybody there to keep 

our chapter active and viable.  Bring your ride and event ideas, your 

enthusiasm, and your willingness to vol unteer.  We will again take over a table 

or three at the Northwoods Brew Pub in Osseo when they open at 11:00 a.m., 

have lunch, play the ñBirthday Giftò roll the dice  exchange game with those 

that choose to participate, create a 2021 chapter calendar, choo se a charity, 

and conduct our business meeting.  

 

The 2020 FunTest winners have been declared (see article and pictures 

below).  As for 2021, Jo has chosen Government Seats (Town, Township, 

Village & City Halls, County Courthouses, Parish es (Louisiana has t hose 

instead of Counties I think), etc.  AND there will be an extra point if they have 

a flag flying there  you can get a picture of !  We will re -use the yellow towel 

because they were bigger and way more expensive than was anticipated.  If 

you donôt still have yours, Jo will send you another ï the $10 cost for 

participation is the same whether you need a new towel or not.   Contact Jo . 

 

Weôve also gone back to the original start date of April Fools Day (4/1/21) for 

the FunTest .  The ñweò I am refer ring  to are me and Jo.  Since the membership  

was unable to meet and make these decisions  prior to the starting date, we 

have taken it upon ourselves to do what is necessary to keep things 

functioning.   

Any complaints can be taken up with the NEW officers elected in May!   

 

This is me & Jo 

celebrating!   

mailto:j_johnsonb@yahoo.com
https://lillian888.wordpress.com/2014/10/20/crossing-the-finish-it-line/comment-page-1/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


 

 

WOW - we IS GOING TO 

          COURT   

     with FUNTEST 2021!            

Welcome to FUNTEST 2021! WOW-we will be searching for TOWN HALLS this year. In fairness to 

ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ǳǎ ǿƘƻ ƭƛǾŜκǿƛƴǘŜǊ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŀǎƻƴ 5ƛȄƻƴ [ƛƴŜΣ ǘƘŜ CǳƴǘŜǎǘ ōŜƎƛƴǎ !ǇǊƛƭ CƻƻƭΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ нлнмΦ  

Ending date will be at the CHILI DUMP (aka the scheduling meeting) on Saturday, November 6th. There will 

be a BONUS point for the 2021 Funtest Photo that includes an American Flag on a courthouse flagpole in 

your picture!   

Each photograph must include a , the motorcycle  you are riding, a 

YELLOW FUNTEST towel in view of  the "Government Seat" such as town, township, village or city 

halls, county courthouses, Parishes, etc. to qualify. όbƻ ŀōŀƴŘƻƴŜŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜΧǘƘŜȅ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ 

current). The American Flag on or at a courthouse building or flagpole will be a bonus point of one. 

Funtestants do not have to be in the picture. 

¶ If the motorcycle cannot get close enough to the building for a clear picture, take an additional 
close-up picture for verification (this will count as 1 point). 

¶ Funtestants that are two-up can enter as a team.   

¶ Funtestants must be a member in good standing of Women On Wheels® and in possession of a 

YELLOW FUNTEST towel purchased from the Women on the Edge Chapter either this year 

or last. 

¶ CƻǊ ŀ Ϸмл ŜƴǘǊȅ ŦŜŜ ŜŀŎƘ CǳƴǘŜǎǘŀƴǘ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜǳǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ άhighly ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŀōƭŜέ YELLOW FUNTEST 

towel and a chance to win. If you need a new towel and it cannot be picked up, please include 
$4.00 to cover shipping costs along with your entry fee. You still must pay $10 to enter 

FUNTEST 2021. 



o 1st Place (most court houses): will win 50% of the total entry fees. 
o 2nd Place (second most court houses):  will win 30% of the total entry fees. 
o A Random Drawing: All remaining Funtestants have for a chance to win 20% of the entry 

fees.   

¶ Pictures can be submitted by black & white or colored prints or any electronic format. 

¶ All pictures are due by the November 6th annual scheduling meeting (aka Chili Dump) in Winona. 

¶ If you need a Funtest towel or a new towel, it can be purchased at any WOW-we event or by 
mailing the $10 FUNTEST entry fee (plus postage) to: Jo Johnson, Women on the Edge treasurer, 
719 East 9th Street, Winona MN, 55987  

¶ Please make checks payable to άWomen on the EdgeΦέ 

 

SHARING THE FUN OUR MEMBERS HAVE BEEN HAVING! 

 

Unfortunately still not much has been happening due to all the restrictions 

weôre still living with, BUT some WOW members, including our own chapterôs 

Jo Johnson, did have a great time in September at the unofficial ñNOT THE 

FALL COLOR RIDEò at Blackjack Mountain ï Big Snow Resort  in Bessemer , MI . 

But no sense it getting it 2 nd  hand from me because I was too wimpy to go.  

Hear  about all the fun she had in her own words!  

 

L¢ ²!{bΩ¢ ¢I9 ab C![[ /h[hw wL59Η 

Covid19 made for cancellations of pretty much everything on the 2020 ride schedule, including 

the MN fall color ride. One of the three MN WOW chapters puts it on each year and is my favorite 

of the riding season. Held on the third weekend of September, I was not surprised to see the 

cancellation. Robin Weber, the MN State Ambassador, decided to make that weekend a NOT THE 

C![[ /h[hw wL59Χŀƪŀ ǘƘŜ ab !ƳōŀǎǎŀŘƻǊΩǎ wƛŘŜΦ wƻōƛƴ ōƻƻƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ .LD {bh² w9{hw¢ϝ Ƨǳǎǘ 

east of Bessemer MI.  

 
 

As soon as I saw the Facebook notice I booked a room. Our WOW President Carol Skala let me 

know she too was going to be attending this ride as part of her tour to visit WOW chapters 

because of the Winona Ride-In cancellation. I invited her to stay at my house on Thursday giving 

her a break from the long IL to MI trip. We left Friday morning taking back roads to get to the 



resort. The spectacular colors along the way were breathtaking. I have never seen the reds and 

ƎƻƭŘǎ ǎƻ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǳǊŜ ōƭǳŜ ǎƪƛŜǎΧ²hb59wC¦[Η  

 

Because it was an open ride some had rolled in on Thursday. Big Snow had an offer to stay two 

nights and the third night would be free. I chose my third night to be Sunday so I could meet with 

my daughter in Ashland for lunch on Monday on my ride home. Big Snow had offered free boat 

tours to Madeline Island, free rides on dirt ōƛƪŜǎ όǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ .ƛƎ {ƴƻǿΧǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ рлл ƻŦŦ-road 

miles) and led guided rides all weekend or had well defined maps for solo/small groups. There 

were 40 WOW members and Support Members representing 7 WOW Chapters. The ride I chose 

to join on Saturday was to the Porcupine Mountains and Lake in the Clouds. Another spectacular 

day. What a gorgeous area. Saturday night we all settled in at the Sky Bar restaurant on the 

property for a delicious prime rib dinner. Robin, a rider from Red Hawk Chapter and I were 

celebrating birthdays that weekend, so, we were serenaded.  LǘΩǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ Ŧǳƴ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ŀ 

birthday with 40 of your closest friends. Sunday was a long ride scheduled. With Carol Skala 

headed east to continue with meeting Chapters, I chose to do some post office chasing and check 

ƻǳǘ ²ŀƪŜŦƛŜƭŘ aL ǘƻ ǎŜŜ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴΩǎ /ƘƛǇǇŜǿŀ LƴŘƛŀƴ ƘŜŀŘ ŎŀǊǾŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǎƛƴƎƭŜ ǘǊŜŜ ōȅ ǎŎǳƭǇǘƻǊ 

Peter "Wolf" Toth in 1988.  

Nee-Gaw-Nee-Gaw-Bow is part of his "Trail of Whispering Giants"* that left big Indian heads in 

ŀƭƭ рл ǎǘŀǘŜǎΦ ό{ƛŘŜ bƻǘŜΧǘƘŜ ²L ά²ƘƛǎǇŜǊƛƴƎ Dƛŀƴǘέ ƛǎ ƛƴ IŀȅǿŀǊŘΦΦΦōǳǘ L Ǝƻǘ άƛƴǘƻέ Ǉƻǎǘ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǎ 

on the way home so chose to bypass). Sunday night was pool night/hot tub with some remaining 

friends. 



My trip home started with meeting my daughter for a picnic lunch at Ashland, after getting more 

MI and upper WI post offices. Ashland Ore Dock* is a very interesting and picturesque stop. 

  
 

It was unusual riding at that time of year with the weather so perfect, and warm. All my winter 

gear stayed unpacked in the trunk. In years past we in the MN Fall Color Ride have scraped ice 

off our steel machines before saddling up for home. After Kris and I gave our goodbye hugs, I 

headed south along backroads on my post office chase.  From my stop in Shell Lake I could see a 

huge black rain front moving in from the west. I donned my Klim rain jacket and hightailed it east 

to 53 ōǳǘ ǘƘŜ ά[ƛƴǳǎ /ƭƻǳŘέ ŎŀǳƎƘǘ ƳŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴƻǊǘƘ ƻŦ 9ŀǳ /ƭŀƛǊŜΦ CƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ŀ Řƻǿƴ-pour on the 

trike, but she did need a bath to get that MI dust off her.  

 

What a great Not The MN Fall Color Ride. I met many ƴŜǿ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΧǊŜƪƛƴŘƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ όōŜ 

ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ h[5ύ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΧǘƻƻƪ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƎƻǊƎŜƻǳǎ Ŧŀƭƭ ŎƻƭƻǊǎ L ƘŀǾŜ 

ŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴΧŀƴŘ sensational YUPPER*  landscape. I am also happy to see on the 2021 MN WOW 

schedule the MN Fall Color Ride is on the schedule along with a MN Ambassador Ride!!! 

*Side Note on the BIG SNOW RESORT: The group from the resort took it over with intentions of 

making BIG SNOW a year-round place to stay. The former ski lodge was open winter season only. 

To make it year-round they are catering to motorcyclist, off-road, RV, etc. BIG SNOW had planned 

to have a booth at the 2020 WOW Ride-In-Winona. If you want a weekend get-away, check out 

their website at: Big Snow Resort | Homewww.bigsnow.com. 

 

*Editors Note: YǳǇǇŜǊ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀŦŦŜŎǘƛƻƴŀǘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǘŜǊƳ ŦƻǊ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴΩǎ ¦ǇǇŜǊ tŜƴƛƴǎǳƭŀ  

 

2020 FUNTEST RESULTS ARE OFFICIAL ! 

 

One of the reasons Jo created the FunTest was that this was something we 

could do together without actually ñbeing togetherò because our chapter 

members are so spread out.  It was a great idea then, and certainly for 2020 



as it turned out, and it has been accomplishing just that.  Unfortunately we 

werenôt able to meet in November to share any of our pictures or ñhuntingò 

experiences, but those who had pictures did send them to me, some of which 

Iôve included here.   

 

1st place: 170  Mary Begley 

With a whopping 170 post offices, Mary 

Begley of Cadott took 1st place.  Some of her 

pictures were taken with snow, others in the 

rain. Most of them are right here in Wisconsin 

including ñthe northernmost post office in 

Wisconsinò.  How special is that? 


